SHELDON FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONER MEETING

JUNE 19, 2014

Meeting called to order at 7:02 pm.

Present:  Wayne Blankenship, Chief Jones, Donnie Phillips, John Seno,


     Gregg Gilbert, George Williams, Rudy Glover, John Kerner, 


     Assistant Chief Dale Glass

No public comment.

Minutes dated April 17, 2014, were approved.

Motion to accept made by George Williams, second by John Kerner.

Unanimously approved.  

Old Business:

The FEMA grants are being issued.  We will know if we receive or we are denied grant soon.  Waiting on FEMA’s response.
Regarding medical responses, the fire department has made changes discussed at last meeting.  There has been a decrease in medical calls we respond to in the last month since started.  Chief agreed this is working well.

The new equipment authorized by the commission for purchase has been received. 

New Business:

The SFD budget goes to it’s third and final reading on June 23, 2014.  SFD mill will be set at 35.82 and 2.20 for debt.  Amount budgeted is $1,167,548 and debt at $72,500.  This is the figure we budgeted for.

Chief Jones indicated that both the County Administrator and Deputy County Administrator are working to develop a fund balance policy.  Recommendations to the county should be made as soon as possible.

Motion made by Donnie Phillips to recommend that the fund balance policy be completed and approved to include three (3) months reserve in case of a disaster.  Second by George Williams

Motion to accept budget made by George Williams.  Second by Rudy Glover.  Approved.
Chief’s Report

Total calls responded to as of date is 334.

Inspections and training completed are reflected in the attached Chief’s Report.

Treasurer’s Report:

Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report made by George Williams.  Second by John Seno.  Motion passed.

Motion made by George Williams to adjourn.  Seconded by Rudy Glover.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.
